
Greetings Federation NARFE members. I have been nominated to be your next Federation President. My 
career with the federal government was with the US Postal Service as a rural letter carrier for almost 34 
years, retiring in June 2018. I have been a member of NARFE since 2003 and I am currently the service 
for chapter 307 in St. Joseph. In 2012, I was elected to the Missouri Federation Board as the 6th District 
Officer the position I held until 2018 when I  was elected as 2nd Vice President on the state board. I was 
also active in the Missouri Rural Letter Carriers Association on their state board as Executive 
Committeeman for 3 years, Vice President for 3 years and President for 3 years before my retirement. I 
have been married to Denise, my wife, for 40 years and we have 1 daughter Stephanie 39 years old. I 
promise to do my best for the association if elected and continue the hard work of my predecessors 
	


